



NORTH LOCHS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held 11 January 2017

7pm Sgoil nan Loch

Present:	Robbie Mackenzie Iain Macleod Alec Mackintosh Joanne Mitchell Bruce Mackenzie Angus Morrison Cudig Macleod Marion Wilson Sarah McIver	Chairman Vice Chairman Councillor Councillor Community Education Organiser Clerk
Apologies:	Donald Mackenzie PC Donald Maclean	Treasurer Police Scotland

1. WELCOME:

Robbie welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Minutes of the last meeting: proposed by Robbie and seconded by Marion Wilson

3. MATTERS ARISING from previous meeting

Defibrillators

Achmore and Garynahine machines are ready to go in, and Marion is helping to arrange a training session for these two villages. Four machines have now been fully installed in Grimshader, Ranich, Crossbost and Leurbost. Thanks to Don Wilson for installing and the bill for materials will be delivered to Donald Mackenzie by Robbie

Community Emergency Plan

This plan involves a lot of work and requires quite a high level of local knowledge. It was agreed that at the next meeting we will work on this as a group and if we need to take away various sections to complete after the meeting we will share these between members, so we have a robust plan ready for next winter
Sarah to circulate the information to the committee before the next meeting

Surgery Parking

Still continues to be an issue. Donnie Maclean was not aware of the meeting between Angus and Roddy Mackay. Angus to set up a meeting with the head of the health Board, and the Chief Inspector of Police. Angus will attend, Alec would like to be at the meeting and if others are required we will make sure attendance is organised

Locality Planning Group: Rural Lewis

Jo is the chair of this group. She will keep us posted about developments

Lochs news Phone Book

Pairc group are doing one for Pairc and Kinloch

AOCB:

- Marion Wilson – SnL Outdoor Learning Project
Marion is continuing to meet with local organisations and working towards raising all the funding for the project. Pairc School will also hopefully be closely involved with this project moving forward and it is a great opportunity to bring the 2 schools closer together
- The bill for the poppy wreath has been received from council – Robbie to deliver to Donald the treasurer
- Lochs BT problems are persisting, mostly affecting Grimshader. Angus suggested we write to Brendan Dick who Angus has dealt with in the past. Letter will be drafted by Grimshader village
- AGM will run in April – need to advertise date etc. Plan to run AGM just after Easter, possibly Weds 19 April

Next Meeting:

Provisionally planned for Wednesday 01 March 2017, 7pm at Sgoil nan Loch

CHAIRMAN:..... **DATE:**